

POLICE DEPARTMENT

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF WHITE LAKE

DANIEL T. KELLER CHIEF OF POLICE

September 7, 2021

Rik Kowall, Township Supervisor White Lake Township

RE: CROSSING GUARD PAY RAISE

The White Lake Township Police Department currently has three permanent crossing guards and three substitute crossing guards. All of the crossing guards have been employed by the Township for several years. They have done an outstanding job of keeping the students of White Lake safe. They have always been courteous, professional, and helpful. The crossing guards are a point of pride for our Township, and I believe a small pay increase would demonstrate to them that their efforts are appreciated.

The permanent crossing guards average 10-hours of work a week. The current pay for these employees is \$13.50 per hour. I am requesting that each crossing guards receives a \$.50 per hour raise each year, for the next three years. This would only be a total maximum increase of \$15.00 per week, each school year, for the program budget. I believe this raise is much needed and well deserved. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Daniel T. Keller Chief of Police

Phone: (248)698-1042

Toll Free: (877) 698-4401

Fax: (248)698-4051

Detective Bureau: (248) 698-4404

Records Bureau: (248) 698-3353

Administration: (248) 698-1042

DTK:jeh